Douglas Ridge

Rifle Club

President’s Report
NIIs Bittner

August has arrived and elections
are over. We have some new Board
Members and we still have some old
ones. Nils Bittner won his re-election
as President, Charlie McAlister is
the new Secetary, Michael Jones is
the Executive Officer, and for new
Trustees Fran Hoffman, Nathan
Ruddell, and Sid Eastberg. All of
these positions are for two years and
next year the other half of the Board
will be up for election.

As the new year progresses you
will see improvements on the range.
The 100 yard roof is being torn down
and rebuilt. The 1000 yard range is
going to have a rework of all the
target pullers. There will be a new
gate access system. These are just of
few of the updates at the range for
the upcoming year. Come on out and
shoot and see all the new and
exciting things taking place.

The Board is still open to
suggestions on how to get more
people coming to the General
Meetings. Give Charlie McAlister or
Nate Ruddell a call with any
suggestions on getting more people
involved. Safe Shooting!

Charlie McAlister, Secretary

Newsletter Now Available Electronically

This newsletter is now available electronically. If you would like to
receive your DRRC newsletter via email please send an email to the
DRRC Secretary at webmaster@douglasridge.org requesting this service
and be sure to include your DRRC member number in the email. The
benefits are that you will receive the newsletter earlier and the Club can
save on unnecessary printing and postage costs.

NRA Classes on Tap
Michael Jones
August 21 & 22

Personal Protection in the Home
For more information or to register
contact Roger Moore, 503-348-7354

or rmoore@wildcatmtn.com

August 28
FIRST Steps Shotgun

September 4 & 5
Range Safety Officer

For more information or to register
contact Michael Jones, 503-654-7452
or jonesc@teleport.com.

Hunter’s Sight-In
Michael Jones

Believe it or not it will soon be
time for Hunter Sight-In. We need
volunteers to work as RSOs, ticket
takers, gun checkers, boresighters,
and coaches. This year’s dates are
September 11th & 12th, 18th & 19th,
25th & 26th, and October 16th &
17th. No experience is necessary.
Come on out, meet fellow club
members, have some fun, and get
your work hours in. For more
information or to sign up contact Jim

Quinn at 503-253-2405.

The Board of Directors is sad to here that Tom Riser, a long time club
member, has passed away. Tom will be greatly missed. For as many years as I
can remember Tom and other club members put on the Military Rifle
Shooting at our Sight-In Days event. This event was used to help support
the Juniors Shooters. Tom’s generosity and reloading skills were always a
great help when it came to putting on any event. He always made sure
there was plenty of ammunition to go around.

Nils Bittner

RSOs -

Please Check In
Michael Jones, CRSO

[ am currently updating the list of
RSOs for DRRC. Many of the e-
mails have been bouncing back and
some phone numbers don’t seem to
work. If you intend to remain as an
RSO at Douglas Ridge please send
me an e-mail if you have it, or leave
a phone message if you don’t. Also, if
you have not yet sent me your NRA
number and RSO certification
expiration date please do so. I will
clean my list up at the end of this
month.

New Gate System

We will be soon be installing a
new gate lock system. Until that
happens we will not be sending out a
new gate combination. The old
combo will work until then. Also, if
your NRA membership expires in
June the gate code will not be sent
to you until you send in your proof of
renewal.

Long Range
Shooting

Michael Jones, CRSO

When you come to the range and
there is a sign at the road (or the
Long Range gate is closed) stating
that Long Range Shooting is in
progress DO NOT drive past the
sign! This should be a no-brainer but
some people apparently ignore the

warnings and drive around the sign
and down range. THIMK!




\X/ork Hour Credit
Cut Off

Charlie McAlister, Secretary

To help ensure a smooth and
accurate membership renewal cycle,
the cutoff for earned work hours that
will apply to eliminating the work
hour assessment fee is the date of the
May Work Day. Only work hours
earned on or before that date will
apply to the current year’s work
hours. Any hours worked after that
May date, will apply to the next
year’s billing cycle. This is necessary
to allow us time to process and mail
renewal statements by the first of
June. Also know that there is no pro-
rating of the work assessment fee for
less than 8 hours worked. If you do
not put in 8 hours minimum in
volunteer work, you will owe the full
assessment fee. There are many ways
to easily put in your 8 hours, i.e., the
May work day, Tuesday maintenance
days, helping at matches, and
Hunter’s Sight-In are just a few
examples. Don’t hesitate to call
myself or any other club officer to
assist you in getting your work hours
in.

Gate Codes,
\X/here Are My
Gate Codes?

Charlie McAlister, Secretary

I'll bet many of you are wondering
just that, what happened to my new
gate codes? Can I still gain access to
the club facilities? The answer is
“Yes, you can”. As you may or may
not be aware we are really close to
completing the process of acquiring
and installing a new gate access
system. The original plan was to
have it in place and new codes sent
to you by July Ist. Well guess what?
We didn’t make it... yet. Instead of
sending new gate codes for the
current system and then sending
new gate codes again for the new
system the Board decided to wait for
the new system and then issue new

gate codes just one time. Until then,
you can still access the facilities with
last year’s codes.

Now, if this has peaked your
curiosity let me tell you a little about
what to expect. It is really exciting!
The new system will be a fully
automatic opening and closing gate.
Members will use a proximity card to
access the facility. You will drive up
to a terminal, hold your card within
8 inches of the reader, and the gate
will open automatically. That is
correct, you will not have to get out
of the car to open the gate, the
reader will be within reach of the
vehicle window. When leaving, the
gate will open automatically and you
drive out and it closes automatically.
Members will no longer have to sign
in at the gate, as the system will log
you in via your proximity card.
Guests will have to continue to sign
in at the current sign in location and
pay their guest fees. More
information and details as to how
this will be implemented will be
coming to you soon. Till then, we all
have something exciting to look
forward to.

Sporting Clay
Shoot

Hal Halverson

On August 8 Douglas Ridge will
sponsor an NSCA Sporting Clay
Shoot with 300 invitations sent out
to Oregon and Washington NSCA
shooters.

There will be a Hunter Class for
non-NSCA members. This is a two-
stage shoot, one with a 100 Bird
Sporting Clay Shoot for $50 with a
$15 per shooter back to class as prize
money. The other is a 50 bird-5
Stand for$25 with $10 back to class
as prize money. Hunter Class will be
Lewis Class prize pay back.
Additional $10 Lewis Class option.

Registration will be 8 AM — Noon
with the first flight course at 10 AM.
Warm up will be at the 5 Stand and
Trap at $5 per round.

This shoot is very labor intensive
and we need between 14-24

volunteers to assist in providing
service to the shooter to ensure a
successful shoot. Your willingness to
volunteer is the essential key to our
success. Thank you in advance for
any assistance you can give. Lunch
will be provided at no cost to all
volunteers and will be available to

observers for a nominal fee of $5.
Cont. back page

Buy, Sell or Trade

For Sale: M1 Garand: H&R, all
matching (except stock);
professionally refurbished to like
new; reduced to $850. Rich at
503/658-4886 or

rljshalom@msn.com.

Found: a set of keys at the 100 yd.
Range. Distinctive markings.
Contact Joe Cook at the club.

Club Directory

Officers

Nils Bittner, President ..............c........... 503/661-0324
Paul Meier, Vice President .................... 503/631-8160
Charlie McAlister, Secretary ............... 503/351-8360

.. 503/622-3815
.. 503/654-7452

John Weil, Treasurer ...................
Michael Jones, Executive Officer

Oscar Bloom, Trustee ..........ccocveevenne 503/674-9385
Sid Eastberg .....ceveveveeivivirieisieeieeninnns 503-632-7071
Fran Hoffman .... 503-665-6321
hoff1940@aol.com
Steven Irving, Trustee ........cccccoceevcneee 503/663-4229
Al Lisoski, Trustee .......cccooovvrrerrrenrinn. 503/637-3897
Larry Logdahl, Alt. Trustee .. 503/665-6966
Nate Ruddell .....coceeiivivniiiiiiinnes 503-667-6367

tiedholster@msn.com

Discipline Directors

Joe Cook, Range HoSt .........ccvveceennc. 503/637-6161
Michael Jones, CRSO, ......cccovvvrrneinn 503/654-7452
jonesc@teleport.com
Dan Wylie, RSO Coordinator .............. 971/506-5840
Jeff Tunem, Trap .....cocovvvererrniran, 503/656-8611
Judy Becker, Ladies Pistol &
USPSA/IPSC ..o, 503/658-5953

Jimmie Newton, Action Pistol.... 503/668-7960
Kevin Shinneman, Handgun Silhouette ........ 503/522-1802
drresilhouettes@comcast.net

Leon Farmer, Speed Steel ...................... 503/263-6586

Del McKamey, High Power Rifle .. 503/663-1142

Marvin Booth, CM.P/D.C.M. ............ 503/665-5867

Jay C. Dye, Benchrest .........cccccurcuvennace. 503/631-2566

Louis Westwick, Adult Smallbore ........

Junior H.P. Supply

John Weil, Junior S.B. .....covvvvirrrinn. 503/622-3815

Larry Warren, Hunters Safety ............. 503/658-7403

Jim Brogan, Blackpowder, ..................... 503/761-4601
brogans(@opeuseiu.org

Terry Cook, Three Gun, .......ccccoveennen 503/659-7082
drrc4fun3gun@aol.com

John Benjamin, .50 BMG .........c.c........ 503/255-7189

Charlie McALISter, ..oovvvvvveveveiererenennen 503-351-8360
webmaster@douglasridge.org

Jim Quinn, PR. Director .............cc........ 503-253-2405

Club House ...coveevrcvnenee .. 503/637-3131

,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, 503/631-2998

Bruce Hanson, Newsletter,
ramsden@hevanet.com




aouBuUB)UIRH
paso|n afuey

UoOU-LIBg
L€ (113 62
{PUIIHD) {(PuliHO)
(deit #) ssejn P sa3uni wdg-udg {puiiHO) $SBJD UONI8J0Id
unbjoys wdz-weg (uns) by seipe7 p3 Jsojuny wdg-uidg Jeucsied widp-wieg
PA 000°1-008 wdg-wdg
J1spmodyoelg Josuns-wd} aouBuUBJUIBRK (pA 00ziootL) (wdy
(deit) wdp-wide PA 009-00€ jooys deif yiewo paso|) abuey Jomod-ii e | Jaye HOJpA 000°L-008)
(yns) wdz-wep wd-weg 195UNS-Wdg uoou-weg widpg:g-wdog.s dann pjodno jamod
8z 1z Aeq sbuey Buo 9g sz ve €7 ybiH wdog:g-wee g
{uns) wbiN sepe
{PuljHO) wdp:g-wdg
SSE[D U0J108)0Id PA 009-00¢ Burutes] 1438 deij
JBUOSI9d Widp-wiee josuns-wd), (sabuey wdog:z-wepe:6
PA 000'L-008 | ©PISING Iy} Wdp-uooN SouBUBIUIE
{(pA 009-00¢) wd-weg {(PAQOD}) Uoou-LUEg paso|) abuey (uiis) siog jews ir (uns)
dny prodna sjemod Aeq ebuey Buor Jjo0ys un- deij uoou-uieg wdg-tudpg:e 1961 peads wde-ueg
ybiH wdog:g-wes 1z 0z 6l wdpy:g-wds 8| Ll 9l St
(HD) uoneeLO
(ebury buo7) Jequisiy maN wdg-wdg
yojep 120 0§ PA 000°1-008 {uns) ybIN seipe
josuns-widg 1osuns-wd|, wdeg:g-wdg puejs ¢jsAe;n Buipods
PA 009-00€ souBUBUIBI (HO) Bunosy preog | YOSN WdDE H-WeQE 6
(PA 009/00€/002) (PUlIHD) wd|-Wweg j004g delj yiewo peso|) abuey wdp-wd,
Yo WD widg-wieg D wde-0£:9 Aeq abuey Buor jesuns-widg uoou-weg wns) jo181d
14" €l Zl Ll (1]% 6 uonoy wdp-uiee g
(HO) Bunespy
|eJaudn widg-wd}
{uns) wbIN saipe deij
PA 009-00¢ wdgg:g-wdg wdpg:z-WeQg:6
jesuns-wid| sousuULUIEIN
(pA 00Z1001L) 1S2440USG PA 000°'1-008 Jjooys und deil pasol) abuey {yns)
wdy-weg wd | -weg wdeg:g-wdg uoou-uwieg [01SId 840qBig wdg-weg
L 9 Aeq sbuey BuoT g v £ z b
Aepinjeg Replrig Kepsiny] Kepsaupapp Aepson}) Kepuop Aepung

002 IsnBny DYHA




Douglas Ridge

Rifle Club
PO Box 307 * Boring, OR 97009
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Cragen Slale =
Sheoling Assacialien

Damascus Auto Service & Parts

14400 SE.Wiese Rd. s Hwy 212
Damascus, OR 97009-9327
Auto Repair * Auto Parts
Auto Transmission ¢« Machine Shop

Dick ¢ Scott « Bob Jennings
(503) 658-2125

(# Prudential
Morthwest Properiies

“Springtime and early summer are a great time
to be thinking about moving! Interest rates look
like they will stay low for awhile longer. Allow
me to help you reach your Real Estate goals”.
Jim Henderson, Realtor

Cell: 503/888-9719 * Bus: 503/652-1235
E-mail: jhenderson@pru-nw.com

FARMERS Laura Edmonds
IS\ FARMERS

Auto * Home ° Life ® Business
Cell: 503/267-0493
laurae@farmersdistrict34.com

Increased Coverages Available for Guns,
Boats and Offroad Vehicles

Cont. from page 2
Sporting Clay Shoot (cont.)

Non shot gunners are invited as well
for either assistance or observation. I
believe you will enjoy the outing and
witness some of the top Oregon and
Washing shooters in action!

If you can volunteer to assist with
this shoot please call one of the
directors listed below.

Hal Halverson
NSCA Shoot Director ....... 503 667-4630
or Halofit@aol.com

Jeff Tunem,

Shot Gun Director ............. 503 656-8611
Rick Denny

5 Stand Director ................ 503 661-6444
Joe Cole

Registration/Volunteer Director

.......................................... 503631-2208

Ralph Mowatt
Field Referee/Course Director
.......................................... 503 666-0994
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US Postage
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Portland, OR
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Late Breaking

News

Monday July 26th and
Tuesday July 27th. All ranges
will be closed at DRRC we are
going ahead with paving project
that was going to be done in
August

In September

Kevin Starrett of Oregon
Firearms Federation will be here
to talk and answer any of your
questions on gun rules and the
political scene at the September
meeting.

Future General Meetings: August 5 ® Sept. 2 * Future Executive Board Meetings: August 9 * Sept. 6




